June 9, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:


I am writing to ask that the use of carbon emission offsets be greatly limited in the fight against global warming.  I would also like to commend the California Air Resource Board for taking the initiative to limit global warming within California, in spite of the federal government’s lax environmental regulation. 


I am a fourth year Biological Science major at the University of California, Irvine. I am currently taking a class on Conservation and Biodiversity.  The environment of California has always been of great interest and importance to me, and I hope to preserve it for future generations to enjoy.  The recent acceleration of the global warming process is cause for great concern to all of us, and the steps to slow it must be definitive and authoritative.


For this reason, I strongly urge the California Air Resource Board to avoid using carbon offsets whenever possible in the implementation of the Low Carbon Fuel Standard.  Carbon offsets do not require the carbon polluters to physically reduce any emissions, they simply provide a means to justify the current levels of pollution.  Carbon offsets will allow polluters within the state to purchase reductions made in other areas, possibly even outside of the state.  This does not coincide with principles of reduction in Assembly Bill 32, and it does not help the residents of California.  

The levels of carbon emission must be reduced directly, and I urge that the policies made under the Low Carbon Fuel Standard focus on direct reduction and do not allow the current levels of emission to continue.  


As a lifelong resident of California, I have always taken pride in California’s initiatives to reduce pollution, protect wildlife, and incorporate public opinion.  I hope that our state continues to lead the nation with the reduction of carbon emissions.

Sincerely,

Shawna Masters

